
Coronation Street Party and Road closure in Queens Road - Sunday 7 May 
 
There will be a Coronation Street Party in Queens Road on the afternoon and into the evening of 
Sunday 7 May.   
 
Consequently, Queens Road will be closed to all traffic between 12 noon and 10pm on Sunday from 
the junction with Regent Street to the QR Rear car park.  Our Rear car park will potentially be 
accessible only before and during our service on Sunday morning, but from 12 noon onwards you 
will not be able to leave the Rear car park until after 10pm.  Please therefore use either our Front car 
park (which is likely to be busier than usual) or the City Council car park in Grosvenor Road (which is 
now cashless and costs £1 for all day on Sunday), or please make alternative arrangements.  
 
We are also all invited to join the Street Party, and you can find more details about what's 
happening, and sign up to attend, on this link: https://events.more-
human.co.uk/event/1680003095440x818446705846360300  In particular, we understand that 
the BBC intend to feature the Queens Road Street Party during the Coronation concert Livestream 
between 9 pm to 10 pm and will be putting up a few screens on the street for people to watch the 
broadcast too. The BBC have said they are keen to speak to an array of people taking part, from 
young children to older people and British people to people born overseas who have now made this 
area their home.  
 


